City of Riverside and Residents – Stakeholder Presentations


City of Resident # 1 - Good (morning), (afternoon), (evening) Kardell Paper Company board of directors. Kardell Paper Co. has been a good company, employing 500 people from our town.  You have always complied with regulatory agencies, and have been compliant with releasing only very small quantities of sonox. Test showed there were higher concentrations at Kardell Paper Company’s discharge point; however you remain compliant with regulations. Yes, we realize that you are not the only company discharging waste into the Cherokee River. We, the citizens of Riverside can only be concerned with the health and well being of the citizens of Riverside now, and continuing well into the future of our town.  The citizens of Riverside are concerned with recent developments and the lack of knowledge about this chemical sonox, and therefore believe it is in everyone’s interest and well being for Kardell Paper Company to take a more active role in determining the risk involved in using this chemical in your processes. One reason is the fact that the town of Riverside should be considered a part of your own families, after all your primary base of employees live, work, and play in the town of Riverside.

            We, the citizens of Riverside would ask that you please keep us informed about any and all test related to this chemical and any facts that are discovered.  Please continue to test and research this chemical sonox. After all, this town is a part of your company’s family, and should be kept informed about all pending test results and findings. The people of Riverside are concerned citizens of Riverside’s health and prosperity and would appreciate being included in any actions taken to limit the risk of our citizens concerned now and in any future matters related to the town’s people of Riverside.

City of Resident # 2 - First, I would like to thank the board for allowing the city of Riverside and the residents to present our position.  We would like for Kardell to implement the new processing technology that uses recycling techniques for wastewater.  We know implementing this new technology will cause a great expense for Kardell, and may result in job loss; however, the benefits will outweigh the expense in time.

      The first benefit of this new process is the cost-effectiveness.  The waste material that is collected through the recycling process can be sold to chemical producers.  Another benefit of the new process is improving the environment.  The chemicals that are now being dumped in the river will be drastically reduced, therefore, creating a healthier environment for the residents of Riverside.  The third benefit is the new technology will improve the public image of Kardell.  The local doctors have expressed concern over the unusually high rates of miscarriages and respiratory disorders in the community, and this new technology will show that Kardell is concerned with the health of the residents in the community.  This will help prevent possible litigation and improve shareholder confidence.

     In conclusion, the city of Riverdale and the residents believe Kardell should implement the new technology to reduce the number of chemicals that are dumped in the river.  The new technology will reduce health risks to the community, of whom many are Kardell employees, and also improve the public image of Kardell.
